


















Special Report ••• 
Open Letter from the 
lIebraska Center lor Book 
Dear Friends of the Nebraska Center for Book: 

It is the time of year when we celebrate our accomplish­
ments from the past year and ask for your continued support 
for the Center's programs! The Nebraska Center for the Book 
is now able to promote programs and events listed below 
thanks to your continued membership and the generous assis­
tance from both the Nebraska Library Commission and 
Nebraska Humanities Council. 

Highlights from our tenth year include: 

... THE NEBRASKA LITERATURE FESTIVAL. Held at 
Peru State College September 21-22, 2001, this year's 
festival featured the Nebraska poetry community and 
honored Nebraska State Poet, Bill Kloefkorn and 
University of Nebraska at Kearney's Don Welch. In 2002 
the festival will change its name to the Nebraska Book 
Festival. 

... LETTERS ABOUT LITERATURE. In its third annual 
competition, four students received awards for outstanding 
letters to authors. As a part of this national competition, 
the Weekly Reader Corporation awards each first place 
letter $100, and thanks to Houchen Bindery, Ltd. of Utica, 
the alternates receive $50. Each receive a book certificate 
from Lee Booksellers. 

... NEBRASKA BOOK AWARDS. In its second year, books 
written by Nebraska authors, published by Nebraska 
publishers, and/or set in Nebraska or relating to Nebraska 
are recognized. 

... BOOK DISCUSSION GROUPS AND WRITINGS 
GROUPS. The Center is collecting information about 
Nebraska book clubs and writing groups. More than 170 
groups in forty-six communities have been identified. 

... THE MILDRED BENNETT AWARD, given to an indi­
vidual, is awarded for leadership and service to Nebraska 
Literature. This year's wumer was Marion Marsh Brown. 

... THE JANE GESKE AWARD, given to an association, 
organization, business, library, school, or academic insti­
tution that has made an exceptional, long-term contribution 
to one or more of these fields in Nebraska: Literacy, 
Bookselling, Books, Libraries, Writing. This year's winner 
was Friends of the Omaha Public Library. 

Please support our annual membership drive. The 
, newsletter that you, as a member, will receive will outline our 

many activities-all of which you help make possible. With 
your membership, the Nebraska Center for the Book can 
continue to not only build on the above programs and events, 
but further stimulate public interest in books, reading, and tlle 
written word. Please contact the Library Conmllssion, 402-
471-2045,800-307-2665, to request a membership form. 

Thank you in advance for your 2002 membership! ... 

Sincerely, 
Joan President 
Nebraska Center for the Book 
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E-Rate Support Reported 
Eighty Nebraska public libraries and lie Nebraska Library 

Conmlission received e-rate discounts for tlle fOurtll year of lie 
Universal Service Fund diSCOWlt program. The total diSCOWlts of 
more lian $200,000 help public libraries provide more effective 
services to customers by ilnproving technology access in libraries. 
Most libraries received discounts for Internet or telecommunica­
tions access. Libraries used lie support for ilnproving connections 
and telephone service. Discowlt levels for e-rate are based on tlle 
percentage of students in each local school district eligible for 
subsidized lunch progranls. In Nebraska, public libraries across 
Nebraska received discounts ranging from $225 in Emerson to 
$42,000 in Omalla. 

The Children's Internet Protection Act (CIPA) raises concerns 
for librarians and board members. This law, passed in 2001, 
affects libraries liat receive federal fWlding for discounts relating 
to public Internet access. The Cllildren's Internet Protection Act 
does not affect discounts on telecommunications for year 4 
(2001-2002). However, libraries liat receive discounts for 
Internet access for year 4 are required to document tllat their 
facility took action toward CIPA compliance. Many libraries used 
documentation of a CIPA discussion durUlg a board meeting as an 
example of such action toward compliance. 

Libraries liat will be awarded funding discOLllts for Internet 
access for year 5, (2002-2003) will be required to follow the 
following guidelllles : 
... Install a teclmology protection measure (filter) 
... Adopt and/or revise lie Internet Safety Policy, according to 

guidelines suggested by Schools and Libraries Division, see 
<www.sl.wllversalservice.org/reference/CIPA.asp> 

... Post a public notice and hold a public hearing addressulg filters 
and the Internet Safety policy. 

The American Library Association (ALA) has ftled a legal 
challenge to CIPA. The trial date for ALA v. United States is 
March 25. Libraries are not required to make a fmal decision 
about installing ftlterillg teclmology until July 2002. ALA is 
asking tlle court to resolve tlle matter before any library is 
required to make liat decision. For more information see lie 
ALA home page at <www.ala.org/cipa>; tlle Library 
Commission home page at <www.rtlc.state.ne.us>. search on E­
Rate; or contact Pam Scott, Continuing Education Coordinator, 
402-471-2694, 800-307-2665, fax: 402-471-2083, e-mail: 
< pscott@nlc.state.ne.us> . ... 

State Advisory Council 
AppOintments Made 

The Library Commission 
recently alU10unced tlle 
following appointments to tlle 
Nebraska State Advisory 
Council on Libraries: 

Reappointments 
... Mike Herbison, Kearney 
... Katlly Lute, Ogallala 
... Rutll Seward, Lexington 

... Steve Davis, Kearney, 
Nebraska Educational Media 
Association ex-officio 

New Appointments 
... Nancy Escanlilla, 

Scottsbluff, replacing 
Michael LaCroix 

... Becky Baker, Seward, 
Nebraska Libraty 
Association ex-officio 



ompass 
News 0' Nebraska Libraries and People 
... The Omaha Public Library is 

the Wllmer of the 2002 Grolier 
National Library Week Grant for 
the Find your story @ your 
library '" program. The $4,000 
grant is awarded by the Grolier 
Publishing Company and ALA 
for the best proposal for a 
National Library Week (April 14-
20) public awareness campaign. 
The library will partner with 
Nebraska StoryArts to produce 
a storytelling program demon­
strating the power of finding and 
telling one's own story. 

... Kylee Nielsen, age 16, of 
Kenard is the grand prize Wllmer 
of the Drive to Read @ your 
library'" essay contest spon­
sored by Morningstar Foods Inc 
and ALA. Wendy Anderson, 
Bess Johnson Elkhorn Public 
Library Director, inspired 
Nielsen to submit her winning 
entry on a meaningful or 
lllspiring book for teenagers. 

... The La Vista Public Library was 
selected as one of the winners of 
OCLC's (Onlne Computer 
Library Center, Inc. ) ILL Web 
Intetface Contest. The library will 
recieve a $1,000 credit on their 
OCLC services bill. 

... Go Figure! , a national traveling 
exhibit organized by Minnesota 
Children's Museum and ALA 
tours the U.S. and stops at the 
Morton-James Public Library in 
Nebraska City, JWle 24 through 
July 20. The exhibit llltroduces 
early math concepts such as 
sorting and measuring through 
kid-sized environments inspired 
by familiar children's books. 

, 
... The University Library, 

University of Nebraska at 
Omaha, is the 2001 recipient of 
the Gale Group Award for 
Excellence in Reference and Adult 
Services for its Research Wizard, 
a database-driven, Web appli­
cation for creating customized 
research guides. 

... Tom Noteboolz: The Creative 
Process, the fifteenth annual 
Sheldon Statewide exhibit, 
opened III January at the 
Holdrege Public Library 
System. The exhibit doclU1lents 
the development of a public 
sculpurre a!.ld fearures Holdrege 
High School student hosts, who 
have been trallled to introduce 
others to the exhibit. 

... Public libraries in Stromsburg 
and Wymore were recognized for 
their outstanding efforts and 
contributions to their COI1U11U­

luties during the 2001 Nebraska 
Community Improvement 
Program (NClP) banquet. For 
more information about the 2002 
NCIP competition see the 
Nebraska Department of 
EcononUc Development Web site 
at <crd.neded.orgjncip/# 
particip>. The NCIP Entry Form 
and Government Resolution must 
be subnutted by May 1. 

... USDA Rural Development 
Community Facility Grants 
were recently awarded to: Little 
Priest Tribal College in 
Witmebago, $135,000 for tlle 
construction of a new 
college/public library (the Lilly 
Foundation will also provide 
$635,000); Rock County Public 
Library in Bassett, $18,800 to 
purchase bookmobile; Ulysses 
Township Library, $2,400 for 
library improvements; and 
Village of Oconto, $103,000 to 
construct a multi-use facility 
serving as library, commwlity 
center, senior center, and Village 
office. For more lllformation see 
<www.rurdev.usda.gov/ne> . 

... Lincoln City Libraries is one of 
fifteen libraries across the nation 
selected to host the PRIME 
TIME Fanlliy Reading Time 
readiIlg discussion and story­
telling series based on illustrated 
children's books, sponsored by 
the Louisiana Endowment for 
the Humanities and ALA. 

... New Library Directors include: 
Battle Creek Public Library, 
Kathy Bretsclmeider; Brlming 
Public Library, Donna Schweer; 
Crawford Public Library, Ellen 
Renken; Davenport Public 
Library, Sharon Littrel; Fairfield 
Public Library, Gail Kimminau; 
Youth Rehabilitation and 
Treatment Center, Geneva, 
Joanne Jackson; Genoa Public 
Library, Sharon Jones; Giltner 
Public Library, Bmmie Rudy; 
SioLL,{ COlU1ty Library, Harrison, 
Vicky Dunn; Hayes Center 
Public Library, Debbie Cox; La 
Vista Public Library, Rose 
Schinker; Lewellen Public 
Library, Leone Wolfe; Diagnostic 
and Evaluation Center, Lincoln, 
Mindy Rush; Lyman Public 
Library, Bonnie Youngquist; 
Minatare Public Libral)~ Lillian 
Covalt; NOlfolk Veterans Home, 
Kate Hofman; Pierce Public 
Library, Dawnn Tucker; Ponca 
Public Library, Beth Foulks ; 
Randolph Public Library, Joan 
Steffen; Ravenna Public Library, 
Trudi Cadenbach; Concordia 
University Link Libraty, Seward, 
Jeremy Meyer; Ulysses Township 
Library, Cindy Kadavy; 
Dvorecek Memorial Library, 
Wilbur, Susie Homolka and 
Nancy Vacek, Co-Directors; and 
Wilcox Public Library, Erna 
Heckens. 

... Recipients of the Nebraska 
Library Commission Master of 
Library Science Scholarships are 
Andrea Dinkelman and Denise 
Matulka, both of Lincoln, both 
attending tlle University of 
Illinois; Susan Franklin, 
Hastings, attending tlle 
University of Missouri; and 
Marty Magee, Omalla, attending 
the University of Missouri. Each 
will receive $1,000 to support 
tlleir pursuit of graduate level 
library education. ... 
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lIew on Our 
Home Paae: 
See <www.nlc.state.ne.us> 

.A. Basic Skills/Organization of 
Materials Planned for Spring 

.A. Childrens Library Services 
Videoconference March 29 

.A. @ your libraryTM 
Promotional Videotape 
Available 

.A. Making a difference @ your 
libraryTM Project Photos 

.A. Nominations for NLA 
Meritorious Service and Mari 
Sandoz Awards Due May 30 

.A. National Library Week is 
April 14-20 
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